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God gives and we share the gifts … 
 

In the long green season of Pentecost, we 

have been looking at how God equips His 

church to build up the saints and expand the 

Kingdom of God into the world. 
 

In our Adult Bible Class, we are moving 

through the book of Colossians with an eye 

toward to starting the book of Luke around 

the Christmas season. 
 

The book of Colossians has a few lists, in particular. In chapter three, God gives us 

qualities in our Baptismal Grace that He wants us to allow the heavenly qualities to 

flow through us. 
 

God gives us compassionate hearts, kindness, humility, meekness, patience, and 

forgiveness to give to each other. 
 

May your holiday season be full of the gifts that God has for you through His son, 

Jesus Christ! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Love, 

Pastor Scott 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Ushers Craig Boehne, Dave Lassanske, and Don Lammerts 

Greeters: November 7  Hazel Benscoter 

  November 14 Pat Caballero 

  November 21 Connie Kean 

  November 28 Norma Boehne 
 

 

Gatherings: 

Mission Development Team, Monday, November 1, 11:00 a.m. in Room 8 

Board of Directors’ Meeting, Sunday, November 14, 11:00 a.m. 

Thanksgiving Eve Midweek Service and lunch, Wednesday, November 24, 12:00 p.m. 

Sunday Worship Times, November 7, 8:30 a.m. 

 November 14, 8:30 a.m. 

 November 21, 8:30 a.m. 

 November 28, 8:30 a.m. 

Major Leaguers is cancelled until further notice. 

Tuesday Bible Class, every Tuesday 11:00 a.m. to 12:00p.m. in the Fellowship Room 

Saturday Prayer Group, 9:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m. This group is, currently, meeting via    the 

telephone. Let Jo Tschopp know if you want to participate. 
 

 

Not receiving email special announcements and/or prayer requests?? 
 

If you are currently not receiving emails and would like to be included, please share your email 

address with Church Administrator at admin@firstlutherantc.org, or call: 

(626) 287-0968 and leave a message. 
 

Pastoral Care: Pastor Scott Ganas at:      (951) 795-8162 or 

Board of Directors Chairman, Judy Gunther at: (626) 833-5613. 
 

Electronic Newsletter: Let the Church Administrator know your email address if you would 

prefer to receive your monthly newsletter via email at: admin@firstlutherantc.org. 
 

 

 November Birthdays 
 

  Philip Caballero  November 5 

  Mina Good   November 23 

  Margaret Bradfute  November 26 

  Monica Ganas  November 29 
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Burn the Mortgage! 
 

Praise God! Our mortgage loan is $95,959. The goal was to get it below $100,000 before 

January 1. Thanks to very generous gifts the church made a mortgage loan payment of $21,565 

to the principal. Can we really retire the loan and actually burn the mortgage in 2022? We 

continue to pray, focus, and wait for God to act. Paying off the church loan will allow the 

congregation to dedicate more funds to direct ministry outreach. If you make year-end financial 

gifts, please prayerfully consider contributing to the debt reduction fund. 
 

 

Tuesday Bible Study 
 

This small but mighty group plans to finish their study of 

Matthew the week of Thanksgiving. Join us as we finish this first 

book of the New Testament, immersing ourselves in the passion 

of Christ. We will then joyfully await the celebration of Christmas 

and the birth of our Savior. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Prayer Box 
 

Our Community Prayer Box has been available for over a year, we have received 24 requests 

for prayers. The requests are sent out via email to our prayer chain.  

The Saturday Prayer Group prays for the requests and continues to revisit them. The requests 

include prayers for healing, pregnancies, reconciliations, relief from drug addiction, world 

peace, family relationships, marital challenges and homelessness. God desires our prayers and 

promises to help us in our troubles. 
 

Isaiah 65:24 
 

Before they call I will answer; 

while they are yet speaking I will hear. 
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Friends in Deed 
 

Members of the congregation and others donated 784 pounds 

of food in September to the Friends in Deed Food Pantry in 

Pasadena. Don’t forget to include in your shopping cart a 

few items for the pantry and then bring them to church, the 

ushers will tell you where to deposit them. The weather is 

cooler, soups, stews, chili, and canned meats are very much 

appreciated. The Pantry reports that more and more families 

are reporting food insufficiency. 
 

 

Little Free Library 
 

Don’t forget to check out the selection of books in our 

Little Free Library, you might find a treasure. We always 

appreciate donations; let Jo Tschopp know if you have 

some books you want to donate. People from the 

neighborhood have been donating used textbooks, 

children’s books, and both non-fiction and fiction. 
 

 

Mission Development Team 
 

A big thanks is extended to the members and friends who 

decorated their car trunks and participated at the Trunk and 

Treat on Halloween night. The Mission Development Team will 

be meeting on Monday, November 1, 11:00 in Room 8. The 

Sewing group will be using the Fellowship Room. We invite 

anyone to join us as we make plans for December and discuss 

plans for 2022. 
 

The Board of Directors will be hosting a Thanksgiving luncheon on Wednesday, November 24 

at noon. The Mission Development Team will distribute invitations to the neighborhood. 
 

 

Altar Guild 
 

The Altar Guild is growing, two new members, Connie Kean 

and Kathy Janetzke have agreed to help set up for communion. 

Working at the altar is an awesome responsibility and a simple 

way to serve the congregation. To set up the communion, it takes 

about 30 minutes following the very explicit written directions 

and then putting the elements and communion away after the 

service. Generally, the setup is done on Friday or Saturday. 

Contact Jo Tschopp if you would like further information at: (626) 355-9433 
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Reading the Lectionaries 
 

Here are the lectionaries for November as they travel to various books of the  

Old Testament, Psalms, New Testament (Epistle), and the Gospel during the Thanksgiving and 

Advent season: 
 

Old Testament / Psalm Epistle Gospel 

First Reading 
 

November 7 Revelations 7:2–17 Psalm 149 1 John 3:1–3 Matthew 5:1–12 

(All Saints’ Day observed) 

   Or 1 Kings 17:8–16 Psalm 146 Hebrews 9:24–28 Mark 12:38–44 

November 14 Daniel 12:1–3 Psalm 16 Hebrews 10:11–25 Mark 13:1–13 

November 31 Isaiah 51:4–6 Psalm 93 Jude 20–25 Mark 13:24–37 

November 28 Jeremiah 33:14–16 Psalm 25:1–10  

   1 Thessalonians 3:9–13 

    Luke 21:25–36 
 

 

 

 

“Dear First Lutheran Church,  

My Father, John Miller’s last wishes were to donate to the church that encompassed his 

world. First Lutheran. Over 60 years a member, a Deacon and a proud Lutheran. The church 

gave my Father comfort, fellowship and lifelong friendships, but most importantly the love of 

Christ that was true and strong all of his days. 

 Thank You!      Lori, Roxanne & Eric Miller 
 

John Miller’s estate is donating $20,000.00 to our “Burn the Mortgage Fund.” 
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“It was only a sunny smile 
And cost little in the giving, 
But like morning light, it scattered the night 
 and made the day worth living 
-F. Scott Fitzgerald 

 

John Henry Miller-Born April 25, 1929 -died June 5th, 2020 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

John Henry Miller was born on April 25, 1929, on a kitchen table in East Los Angeles on 

Betty Street. He attended elementary school, Jr. High School, and Garfield High School, all in 

the East Los Angeles area. 
 

John was a star gymnast at Garfield High School. He attended one year of East Los Angeles 

City College, and then decided to go into the Navy during the Korean War. After coming home 

from the war, he met Margaret Fratzke at a party, and after only two weeks of dating, he 

proposed, and Margaret accepted. They were married in Montebello on September 25, 1955. 
 

The newlywed couple bought a little home in Temple City on Sereno Drive, where they had 

their first two children, Roxanne (born 1959) and Eric (born 1961). In 1962 they bought their 

second home on Primrose Avenue, also in Temple City, where they had their third child, Lori 

(born 1964). 
 

The family settled at 6122 Primrose Avenue, where John still lived until his death. The family 

became members and attended First Lutheran Church, where all the children attended First 

Lutheran School from kindergarten to eighth grade. All the children were baptized and 

confirmed at First Lutheran, Temple City. 
 

John was an active member of First Lutheran Church for 65+ years, where he served as usher 

and Deacon for many years. As members, the family learned the power of faith, and fellowship. 
 

In 1972 John started his own locker business: JM Service & Supply, which is still family owned 

today. Throughout his 40+ years with the business, John hired many church members and their 

children, to help him with his locker company. 
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John also loved art. He was a watercolor artist, and he attended numerous local classes taught 

by auspicious artists, including Bob Uker and Chris Van Winkle. John was a prolific watercolor 

artist, creating thousands of paintings that he rarely parted with. 

John also loved playing and watching tennis. He enjoyed meeting his tennis friends at Live Oak 

Park on most mornings. John loved life—he loved his family, friends and Christ and always 

lived a very social life. 
 

John also loved movies. As a kid, he and his friends would sneak into the local movie theatre 

and watch movies all day. As an adult, he continued to watch films at local theatres and on 

HBO. He also taught his children how to love movies, and he, and they, with friends, celebrated 

the art by having an annual Academy Awards party. 
 

John missed his wife Margaret after her passing, and he expressed those feelings often. He also 

loved his sister Agnes Drobeck very much and visited her often until she died at the age of 99. 
 

On John’s 90th birthday, the special day was celebrated with his family and friends, surrounded 

by some of his amazing artworks.  At the time, he was still driving his newly purchased RAV4. 
 

John Henry Miller was survived by his children: Roxanne Skovira, Eric Miller, and Lori 

Morrison, and his three grandchildren: John Joseph, Claire, and Monique. 
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FIRST LUTHERAN CHURCH AND SCHOOL 

9123 Broadway 

Temple City, CA 91780 

Office Phone:     (626) 287-0968 

 
E-Mail:  admin@firstlutherantc.org 

 Website:  https://firstlutherantc.org 

 

 

 Rev. Scott Ganas, Pastor 
 
8:30 a.m. TRADITIONAL WORSHIP 

 Holy Communion every 1st & 3rd Sundays only 

 9:45 a.m. SUNDAY SCHOOL/BIBLE STUDY  

Every Sunday 
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